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DISCLAIMER:  The charges against each defendant are merely an accusation and all defendants are 

presumed innocent unless proven guilty in a court of law. 

On 8-28-23, Samuel Valdez, 100 block of West 182nd Street, South Chicago Heights was stopped at Ashland 

Avenue and  Indiana Avenue for talking on a handheld cell phone. He was charged with illegal transportation of 

alcohol, driving while license suspended, unlawful use of an electronic communication device and possession of 

a controlled substance. He was transported to the Will County Adult Detention Facility. 

On 8-31-23, Ismael Perez, 25, 1500 block of W. Wilson Avenue, Chicago was stopped at 1350 Dixie Highway 

for driving without headlights activated. He was charged with adult use cannabis in a motor vehicle and given a 

warning for the headlight violation. 

On 8-31-23, officers were called to 1350 Dixie Highway for a disturbance. The person in question, John 

Peterson, 66, 1299 block of Vincennes Avenue, Chicago Heights had left in a vehicle and was located at 724 

Penfield. He was issued a citation for no valid drivers license and released.  

On 9-1-23, Kevin Wright,45, 100 block of E. Lincoln Street, Seneca was stopped at Indiana Avenue and Racine 

for having a cell phone in his hand and found to have a revoke drivers license. He was issued citations and 

released. 

On 8-29-23, Nellie Nolan, 54 of Beecher and Beverly Hill, 74, of Beecher came to the Beecher PD office to 

turn themselves in on felony Will County Warrants. They posted the required bond and were released.  

On 9-3-23, Christopher Peralta, 34, 100 block of Carriage Lane was stopped at Dixie Highway and Hunters 

Drive for having no taillights and found to have a drivers license expired for more than a year. He was issued 

citations and released. 

On 9-4-23, Armreel Everett 28, 1300 block of Sycamore Road, Dekalb was stopped at Dixie Highway and 

Church Road for speeding and issued a citation for speeding 26-35 over the posted limit and released. 

On 9-6-23, Bryce Ketter, 26, 8800 block of Lyra Drive, Columbus Ohio was stopped at Dixie Highway and 

Hunters Drive for talking on a handheld cell phone and was found to have a suspended drivers license. He was 

issued citations for having a suspended drivers license, cell phone violation and improper display of registration 

and released. 
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724 Penfield Street, Beecher, IL  60401 

708-946-6388 

 



On 9-6-23, Lauren Joanis, 36, 500 block of Meadow Lane, Beecher was stopped at Church Road and Pheasant 

Chase Circle for having an expired registration and found to have a drivers license expired for over a year. She 

was issued citations and released.  

On 9-9-23, Jonathan Tamayo, 30, 300 block of West 32nd Street, Chicago was stopped at Dixie Highway and 

Chestnut Lane for having no headlights activated and found to have a drivers license expired for over a year. He 

was issued citations and released.  

On 9-15-23, Gabriel Castillo, 42, 100 block of West Indiana Street, Momence was stopped at Dixie Highway 

and Miller Street for having only one working headlight and found to have never had a drivers license. He was 

issued citations and released. 

 

 


